
M-3 Resurfacing
Clinton, Macomb and Chesterfield Townships

Macomb County
April - July 2025

What Is Being Done?
The Michigan Department of Transportation (MDOT) 
will be resurfacing 5 miles of M-3 (Gratiot Avenue/23 
Mile Road), upgrading sidewalk curb ramps, improving 
drainage, repairing guardrail, and restriping permanent 
pavement markings in the townships of Clinton, Macomb 
and Chesterfield. 

When Will This Be Done?
Work begins in April and is expected to be finished by the 
end of July.

How Will Traffic Be Affected?
Motorists should expect daily shoulder and turn lane 
closures for sidewalk repairs and nightly single-lane 
closures for asphalt milling and resurfacing on M-3 
(Gratiot Avenue) from Sandpiper Drive 
to M-3 (23 Mile Road). 

Nightly directional closures will occur 
on M-3 (23 Mile Road) from M-3 
(Gratiot Avenue) to I-94 for up to one 
week (each direction) during milling 
and resurfacing on 23 Mile Road. One 
lane of eastbound traffic will be open 
while the westbound lanes are closed 
and traffic detoured onto 21 Mile Road 
via I-94; or two lanes of westbound 
traffic will be open while the eastbound 
lanes are closed and traffic detoured. 
There will also be intermittent traffic 
impacts on the M-3 intersections at  
21 Mile and 23 Mile roads, and the 
I-94 interchange ramps at 21 Mile  
and 23 Mile roads.

Business and pedestrian access will 
be maintained throughout the project.

Long-term Benefits
This project will extend the life of the roadway 
and improve the ride quality and safety of the M-3 
corridor.

How Will We Keep Motorists Informed?
For up-to-date information on this project, go to  
the Mi Drive website: www.Michigan.gov/Drive. 

Follow MDOT’s Metro Region on X at:  
www.x.com/MDOT_MetroDet. 

Additional project information can be found at:  
www.MovingMacomb.org,  
www.facebook.com/MvgMacomb, and  
www.x.com/MovingMacomb. 

For More Information 
Call the Macomb Transportation  
Service Center at 586-421-3920.


